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14th February 2025 

KEY DATES AFTER HALF TERM 

• Monday 24th February 2025 - INSET day.  No children in school 

• Tuesday 25th February 2025 - Year 3 Road Safety Visit 

• Wednesday 25th February 2025 - Year 3 Road Safety Visit 

• Thursday 27th February 2025 

- 3.30pm-4.30pm for the Lower School Football Fundraiser 

- No netball team training due to the football event 

Click Here1 for Upcoming Events 

Click here2 for School Calendar and to Subscribe to Calendar 

Head's Update 

Teachers and staff will send children for a Head Teacher Award for outstanding effort or for 

producing a commendable piece of project work or homework. I get to see the very best 

children's work from across the school and it is not just for academic effort but also artistic 

ingenuity or creating a particularly remarkable piece of writing or art. I thought it might be a 

good idea to show you a small selection of the kind of things the children produce that is 

recognised with a Head Teacher Award. I am stunned by their creativity and innovation and 

the award comes with a special gold sticker, a certificate and five house points. Well done to 

all those winners from January and February and I look forward to seeing more in the 

second half of our spring term.  

 
1https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/events 
2https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/calendar 



 

 

 



 

 

Clever Never Goes 

 



Clever Never Goes: My thanks to the local police who came in to talk to the Year 5 and Year 

6 children this week with a presentation and lots of important messages. The presentation 

included  lots of different scenarios that got the children to think carefully about if a 

situation was safe and what actions could be taken. The term 'Stranger Danger' is now seen 

as outdated and unhelpful. 'Clever Never Goes' replaces 'Stranger Danger,  and the 'Clever 

Never Goes' programme has been developed to help children respond to difficult situations. 

Research shows that teaching children simply to avoid strangers fails to keep them safe as 

strangers are often more likely to help a child than to harm them and conversely, it can often 

be people known to children that pose the greatest threat. 

Furthermore, 'stranger danger' demands that all strangers should be treated with suspicion, 

which breeds fear in our communities. This has led to children spending less time outdoors, 

fuelling a rise in obesity and mental health problems. 

Junior age parenting is difficult as it is the time when the children are developing more 

independence, trying out new freedoms and (beyond the online safety where they could be 

in danger in their own homes) making choices and decisions in the real world. As parents we 

need to equip our children with strategies to help them cope with 'tricky situations' and 

these will serve them in secondary school and in life beyond school. 

Talk to other parents and friends about what responsibilities they give their children, and 

what rules and guidance you have in place should they go somewhere without you. Clever 

Never Goes helped the children think carefully about tricky situations and what the best 

choices might be in those scenarios. It is always good parenting to help children understand 

that with freedom comes responsibility and of course there are levels of maturity, awareness 

and trust to consider. Please also take a look at the Clever never Goes website and videos. 



 

THIS WEEK 

Happy Valentines from the PTA to All the Children 

Thanks to the PTA for organising the Valentines Disco this week and to all the teachers and 

other staff who helped support it.  The children had lots of fun and it helped raise lots of 

money for the school. 

The PTA have sent all the children home with a small Valentines gift.   



 

Stars of the Week 

 

This week's Stars of the Week were nominated in assembly  - they create an excellent role 

model for their fellow peers through their efforts and commitment by following the school 

values. Only one pupil per class is nominated each week in our Celebration Assembly every 

Friday. All of the Stars of the Week receive a certificate and five house points for showing 

one or more of the school BELIEVE values  - Brilliance, Enthusiasm, Learning, Inspiration, 

Equality, Vision and Every pupil matters. Well done to this week's winners. 

Year 6 Music Assembly 

Well done to all those musicians and singers who took part in the Year 6 music assembly this 

week.  Thank you to all the parents who were able to come along and support them. It was a 

wide variety of musical performances, some solo and some groups and it was enjoyed by the 

whole school and parents/carers. The staff and teachers are always surprised to see what 

talents the children have outside of school and it was lovely to hear some of them play their 

instruments and a lovely opportunity for them to perform some of their skills.  



 

Year 5 French Fashion Show 

Year 5 took part in a French Fashion show on Monday 10th February 2025. Madame Cornell 

was impressed by the way children described what they were wearing in French with 

confidence and fabulous sounding French! Opportunities for receiving House Points were 

numerous:  for strutting their stuff on the catwalk and playing  a guessing game of “Who’s 

wearing …?”, etc. Fun was had by all!  Well done Year 5 and thank you parents/carers for 

your support. 

Click on the links below to watch some videos of the French Fashion Show. 

https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/news/2025-02-14-year-5-french-fashion-show 

 



 

Upper School Football Fundraiser 

Huge thanks to everyone who came along to the first Kids vs Adults football event yesterday. 

We had a great turnout from the Upper School: both for those who were competing and 

those who came along to spectate. Many goals were scored; shots saved; and fun was had 

as the children competed against their relatives!  

Many thanks for your generous donations: all money raised will be going towards new 

playground sports equipment, chosen for by the children. Thank you too to the PTA who 

provided the players with well-earned refreshments! Thanks for Mrs Hill and Mrs Day for 

organising the event. 

We look forward to the next Kids vs Adults football matches on Thursday 27th February 

2025 at 3:30pm for the Lower School and hope to see many of you there!  
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AFTER HALF TERM 

INSET Day Monday 24th February 2025 - School is Closed 

On Monday 24th February 2025, only staff are in school as it is a training day.  Children 

return from half term on Tuesday 25th February 2025.  There is no wraparound care 

available on that Monday so please make sure you have sorted your childcare. 

Lower School Children vs Adults Football Fundraiser Thursday 27th February 2025 

Thank you to parents and carers who have signed for the Lower School Children vs Adults 

Football Fundraiser event on Thursday 27th February 2025. All parents and carers who 

signed up will be playing against their children. The teams have been created and shared 

with the children. 

Children: If you have signed up with your child, please send your child into school with their 

football kit or sports clothes, shin pads (if they have them) and a water bottle in a bag. 

Children can wear trainers or football boots but with no metal studs. The children will be 

given time in school to change before matches. We recommend also ensuring your child has 

a coat so they can keep warm whilst waiting for their match to start. 

Adults: Please come to school for 3.10pm wearing suitable clothing and shin pads (if you 

have them). We will hold a briefing in the hall at 3.15pm to explain teams and pitches before 

heading to the field at 3.25pm for matches to kick off at 3.30pm. We aim for the event to be 

finished by 4.30pm. A reminder that this is a fundraising event and if possible, we would be 

grateful of a donation (£8 for adults and £5 for children). Donations (cash or card machine) 

will be collected prior to the matches beginning. 

Spectators: If your child is not participating in the event though has permission to walk 

home alone and would like to stay to watch the matches and cheer on their peers, they are 

very welcome to do so. As long as permission has already been granted for them to walk 

home alone, we will assume you give permission for them to stay at school and watch. If you 

do not give permission for your child to stay and watch, please let us know. The children can 

stay at school and watch until 4.15pm when we will escort them to the main gates. 

We hope to see as many of you there as possible! 

Mrs Day and Miss Hill 

PTA Tea Party and Official Opening of the Garden Room 

You  are cordially invited to attend the formal opening of The Garden Room and talk  by the 

PTA on Tuesday 4th March at  2.30pm.  

The  attached poster was designed by Rocha, Freddie and Edith from year 6 and the  ribbon 

cutting will take place during the afternoon. Please complete the Google form below if you  

would like to take part and have a  genuine interest in helping the PTA in the future. There 



are only 20 places  available, so do please sign up soon.  We  will notify parents after half-

term if they have been selected to  attend. 

Click here to sign  up3 

 

Donation of Cuddly Toy Turtle/Tortoise Toys  

As part of our maths curriculum, there is a character called 'Tiny Turtle' who makes mistakes 

and the children are encouraged to help him get the right answer. We currently have one 

Tiny Turtle in the building that the children have loved writing questions for and helping 

unpick common misconceptions. We are hoping to have one Tiny Turtle in each maths class 

so we can involve the character in the lessons more and provide more opportunities for the 

children to master their maths. If you do happen to do a cuddly toy clear out, and have any 

turtles/tortoises amongst the toys, we would really appreciate them. Please ask your child to 

drop them off to Miss Sarjeant and we will give them a certificate to show our appreciation. 

Thank you. 

Children's Art Exhibition Horton 

Parents and grandparents are encouraged to visit The Horton Exhibition to see their child's 

artwork, on display. The exhibition runs from Tuesday 4th March to Saturday 8th March at 

The Horton Art Centre. The Horton Art Centre is located at Haven Way, Epsom, KT19 8NP 

 
3https://forms.gle/GQtbcFcF7e2Mn2Pm7 



and is open 9.15pm-4.00pm daily. As children are at school during the week, parents may 

wish to visit The Centre with their child on Saturday.  

Mrs Curran is also looking for volunteers to help her set up the artwork, at The Horton. The 

setup will start at 9.00am 4th March 2025 at The Horton until approximately 12:00pm 

although earlier if we finish. It involves hanging the framed artwork onto the boards. The 

Horton will provide clasps to hold the frames up. No hammering or heavy lifting will be 

required. There will be 72 pieces to hang up. Please inform the office by emailing 

Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk4 before the 26th February 2025 if you are able to 

assist.  

Sports Fixtures Coming Up 

Well done to the footballers who played today at the tournament at Auriol school.  The A-

team did amazingly and won all group stages and met Auriol in the final. Auriol had one star 

player who scored three goals against our team so we came second which was still a great 

achievement.  Good effort all round. 

We  have lots of exciting sports fixtures coming up in March including the following:- 

• Friday 7th March  1.00pm - 3.00pm - Year 5 & Year 6 Epsom & Ewell Rugby Match at 

Priest Hill. Email sent to selected. Please complete Google form. 

• Tuesday 11th March 1.00pm - 3.00pm – Year 3 & Year 4 Epsom & Ewell Rugby Match 

at Priest Hill. (Please note it is a Tuesday not Friday as stated in the letter emailed to 

parents today. 

• Friday 14th March 2025 3.45pm - 4.30pm - Girls and Boys Football Home Match v St 

Martins 

• Tuesday 18th March 2025 4.00pm - 6.00pm  - Netball Tournament at Rosebery 

School.  

• Tuesday 25th March  3.45pm-4.30pm - Year 3 & 4 Football Home Match v 

Cuddington Croft 

• Friday 28th March time tbc - Girls Football Match tbc 

Playhouse Music Festival  - Tickets on Sale 18th February 2025 

Parents/Carers of the Playhouse choir have now been emailed to confirm which evening 

they will be performing and with more details of the event. 

• Performing on Tuesday 25th March 2025 are: Year 6: Aurelia, Betty, Cara, Hannah, 

Heidi, Isla,  Lalana, Maya,  Sophie and  Year 5: Chloe, Eliana, George, Leena, Marta, 

Reema, Rose, Thea 

 
4mailto:Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 



• Performing on Wednesday 26th March 2025 are: Year 6: Alexandra, Amelia, Anna, 

Celine, Clarissa, Edith, Ela, Felicity, Kate, Sabina and Year 5: Anna, Bea, Ella, Grace, 

Mai, Nandika, Sophia 

Tickets for both nights go on sale on  Tuesday 18th February 2025 on the Epsom Playhouse 

website. There is obviously big demand for these so it is advisable to book early if you wish 

to watch the performance. Click here5 to buy tickets. 

Book Week March 2025 

Thursday 6th March 2025 is Book Character Dress Up Day! 

On Thursday 6th March 2025 we will have a Book Character Day where all the children and 

staff can dress up as a book character. It is a day for dressing up as a personal favourite 

character for a book – for example: Harry Potter, Hermione Granger, Alice in Wonderland, 

Gangsta Granny, Pippi Longstocking, Voldemort, Cat in the Hat, Peter Pan, Fantastic Mr Fox, 

The BFG, Angelina Ballerina, Mr Bump, Paddington Bear, Burglar Bill, the witch from Room 

on the Broom, Billionaire Boy, The Boy in a Dress, Thing 1 (or Thing 2), The Highway Rat, The 

Gruffalo , Aslan or the Snow Queen (Chronicles of Narnia) etc. We do not expect parents to 

go out and buy costumes. Make props and masks – use your creative genius to think of new 

and innovative characters you have read about! It is not a football kit day or mufti day – 

book characters only please.  If unsure, school uniform can be worn.  

Children on a PE day should wear trainers and loose clothing as part of their outfit to 

accommodate the PE lessons. Ideally children could have a costume that has a sports base 

of a layer they can take off to reveal their sports clothing. 

Book Week Plans 2025 

Wallace Fields Junior School is holding Book Week starting Monday 3rd March 2025. The 

purpose of our Book Week is to encourage children to pick up a book and read! We are 

planning lots of opportunities for cosy reading and visits to the library. The Theme is "Read 

what you like." So please encourage your child to bring in a book they love that they can 

enjoy reading all week. Children are welcome to bring in pillows, blankets or onesies (over 

uniform) for cosy reading (please ensure they are named).  

We would like to invite you to come into school one afternoon and share a favourite book 

(current or a childhood favourite) with a class for 10 - 15 minutes. Also, if you have a job as a 

writer, illustrator, publisher etc., please come and share that with us. Parents, Grandparents, 

Siblings or other relatives are welcome. If you would like to come into read then please 

email Office1@wallacefieldsjun.surrey.sch.uk. 

Please can all children bring in a shoe box or similar size cardboard box by 3rd March 2025 

for a competition during Book Week.  

 
5https://www.epsomplayhouse.co.uk/shows/epsom-and-ewell-schools-music-festival-2025 



Within our exciting Book Week, children will also take part in a writing task. The task will be 

based on our school guinea pigs with the title, "The day our guinea pigs went on an 

adventure..." The children will be given the choice of how they would like to create this 

imaginative adventure. They could write a story or a poem, or create a graphic novel or 

comic book! The choice will be up to them and we can't wait to see what our school guinea 

pigs could get up to after everyone has gone home. 

On Thursday 6th March 2025 we will have a Book Character Day where all the children and 

staff shall dress up as a book character. We do not expect parents to go out and buy 

costumes. Children on a PE day should wear trainers and loose clothing as part of their outfit 

to accommodate the PE lessons.  

On Thursday 6th March 2025 Emma and her crew of Twelve15 (the lunch providers) will be 

doing a Book Week themed menu.  

PTA will be running a Book Sale during Book Week - Please bring in your donations by 28th 

February 2025. 

Thank you in advance for your support with this exciting event.  

 

World Book Day Lunch - Available to Packed Lunch Children 

As part World Book Day celebrations, Twelve15 our catering provider, will be serving a 

special menu.  We are excited to be able to offer this to all children on Thursday 6th March 

2025 .  The cost of the meal is £2.80 and a copy of the menu is in the Weekly Bulletin. 



If your child is normally packed lunches and would like to have school lunch on this day, 

please complete this online form no later than Friday 14th February 2025. If your child has a 

special dietary requirement, please complete the attached form and return it to the School 

Office by Friday 14th February 2025. 

If your child currently receives a School Lunch, you do not need to complete this form as 

your child is already included in the meal numbers for that day. 

Payment will be required on SCOPAY once numbers are confirmed - this will be after Half 

Term. 

Click here6 to complete form. 

 

 
6https://forms.gle/tPRWsRZvzKcKwtWu6 



 

 



 

YEAR 3 

Road Safety Awareness Training 

We are pleased to announce that Year 3 will be participating in Surrey County Council’s new 

road safety awareness course  

Feet First: Walking Training Programme on 25th and 26th February 2025. 

Our Year 3 pupils will be participating in activities held within the classroom as well as on-

road practical training led by fully trained and DBS checked Surrey County Council Walking 

Instructors. There are also some at home activities to continue the learning! 

Feet First is a road safety and active travel skills awareness course that will be aimed at 

children ages 7 to 8 years old (Year 3). It will provide pupils with road safety awareness skills, 

providing them with a key life skill that prepares them for travelling independently 

Pupils will be trained in: 

• The Green Cross Code: Stop, Look, Listen, Think. 

• Road signs and pedestrian crossings. 

• Recognising safer and unsafe places to cross. 

• How to cross between parked cars. 



• The benefits of active travel on health, wellbeing, and the environment. There is a 

voluntary donation on Scopay of £6 and it is free for pupils eligible for Free School 

Meals. For this, schools will get access to online ‘Safer Steps’ training modules, 

lesson plans and a parent / carer worksheet that can be provided at the end of the 

training. 

• Pupils also get a certificate, pencil, sticker and fluorescent zip clip for their school bag. 

Further information about Feet First can be found here7 and click here8 for a promotional 

video. 

Below is some activities that parents can do at home and a fact sheet on what to expect on 

the day. 

 

 
7https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/teachers-and-education-staff/road-safety-and-sustainable-
travel/primary/steps-pedestrian-awareness-training/frequently-asked-questions 
8https://www.youtube.com/embed/XB_9YFPI8dA?feature=oembed 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Year 3 Music Performance Assembly Dates Reminder 

Year 3 Performance Assembly is to be held on Tuesday 20th May 2025 2.45pm. Auditions  

in lesson on Monday 12th May 2025. Parents of children selected to perform will be invited 

to attend. 

YEAR 4 

Year 4 Residential Trip to Ufton Court 19th  - 20th March 2025 

We are looking forward to our residential trip to Ufton Court in March and will send out a 

final letter with full details  in February. In the meantime, please note the final instalment of 

£70 is due by 15th February 2025. 

Year 4 Music Performance Assembly Dates Reminder 

Year 4 Music Assembly will be held on Tuesday 29th April 2025 2.45pm.  Auditions  in 

lesson on Wednesday 23rd April 2025. Parents of children selected to perform will be invited 

to attend. 



YEAR 5 

Year 5 Music Performance Assembly Dates Reminder 

Year 5 Music Assembly will be held on Tuesday 11th March 2025 2.45pm. Auditions in 

lesson on Tuesday 25th February 2025.  Parents of children selected to perform will be 

invited to attend. 

YEAR 6 

Junior Citizen Scheme – Thursday 6th March 2025  

As part of the Year 6 work in Personal, Social and Health Education (PSHE) in the Spring Term, 

Year 6 take part in a Junior Citizen Scheme at Epsom Grandstand on Thursday 6th March 

2025.   In partnership with the Police, Fire Brigade, Thames Water and other public services, 

pupils learn about personal safety relevant to their transition to secondary school and to 

help them develop their independence.  The children leave school by coach at 9.15am and 

return to school at approximately 11.45am in time for lunch. They will eat lunch at school as 

normal. 

In order to cover the cost of this trip, we need to ask for a voluntary contribution of £11.50. 

If your child is eligible for free school meals, please contact the school office for financial 

assistance in paying for this trip.  Please visit our on-line payment system Scopay to make 

your voluntary donation. 

We are looking forward to an enjoyable and informative morning. 



SAFEGUARDING and WELLBEING 

 

Safer Internet Day 

On Tuesday, we celebrated Safer Internet Day. It is an event which is celebrated globally each 

year to promote the safe and positive use of digital technology for children and young 

people. This year, the theme was: ‘Too good to be true? Protecting yourself and others from 

scams online.’ In classes, we discussed what the signs of a scam are; how we can generate 

safe passwords; and how to look out for phishing scams. The Lower School also watched the 

BBC Live Lesson while the Upper School considered whether messages/pop ups could be 

trusted or were rather ‘phishy!’  

More information on these topics can be found on the following links: 



Top Tips For Parents and Carers:https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-

internet-day-2025/tips-for-parents-and-carers 

Top Tips For 7-11 Year Olds:https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-

day-2025/tips-for-7-11-year-olds 9 

 

Place2BE's Children's Mental Health Week 

 

 

Last week, many of the children in school took part in activities and watched videos linked to 

the Place2Be's children's mental health week. The children’s mental health charity is aiming 

to encourage children to embrace being self-aware through the theme of Know Yourself, 

Grow Yourself, to help them grow and develop resilience to cope with what life throws at 

them. 

 
9https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2025/tips-for-7-11-year-olds 



Here are some of the top tips, contained within the videos watched at school, for helping 

children with anxiety: 

1. Practice Deep Breathing 

When you feel anxious, try breathing in slowly through your nose for a count of five, then 

exhale slowly through your mouth for another count of five. Focusing on your breath can 

help calm your mind and reduce anxiety. 

2. Stay Present 

Grounding techniques can help you stay focused on the present moment. For example, try 

to identify five things you can see, four things you can touch, three things you can hear, two 

things you can smell, and one thing you can taste. 

3. Challenge Negative Thoughts 

Pay attention to negative thoughts that may be contributing to your anxiety. Try to reframe 

them by focusing on positive aspects or considering alternative points of view. 

Please click here 10for the link to the NSPCC website, that has even more useful ideas and 

tips for parents supporting children who may be experiencing anxiety. 

 
10https://www.nspcc.org.uk/about-us/news-opinion/2025/anxiety-top-mental-health-concern-for-children-
contacting-childline/ 



Click here11 for More Information About Safeguarding at Wallace Fields Junior 

School 

CLUBS 

NS Sport Launches New Holiday Club - February 2025 

 

Gardening Club Will Start 5th March 2025 and Donations Needed 

Gardening club will start on Tuesday 5th March 2025.  This is a lunchtime club that anyone 

can turn up for but they must have spare shoes or boots and a coat. 

 
11https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/our-school/safeguarding 



If parents are going to Garden Centres over the half term break we would appreciate any 

donations of compost, small tools and gardening gloves.  Gardening Club will be planting 

seeds for pumpkins/ courgettes in March so  donations of seeds would be very gratefully 

received and also potato tubers. 

COMMUNITY 

 



Need an Extra Helping Hand Over the Holidays? 

 

Home Start Surrey 

 



 

Bourne Hall Museum Club 

 



 


